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May 6, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Enclosed is an appropriation ordinance, which, if approved by the Council, will provide sufficient funding to move forward with the primary implementation strategy of the 2002 Space Plan.  This appropriation request of $475,000 will provide sufficient funds to solicit proposals and select a company to develop a new Office Building, sized appropriately to economically convert some of the County’s downtown leased tenancies to a County-owned building.  Purchase opportunities will be explored as part of this process.  Sufficient funds would also be provided to make a determination as to whether the County, as part of a new building project or as a stand alone project, should construct a central steam plant designed to serve all of the central government buildings and Harborview Medical Center.  Electric co-generation opportunities will also be explored.

These costs will be funded first from inter-fund borrowing and then will be financed with long-term borrowing as part of the construction of a new building.  Repayment of this borrowing will come from agency payments in lieu of existing private rental payments.

We anticipate that this effort will result in:

· The selection of a company that would build an appropriately sized building for the County at a specific site located near the King County Courthouse.

· A “go” or “no go” recommendation on a central steam plant, with a financing plan if a “go” decision is recommended.

· A specific financing plan for the new building using outside lease savings as a primary source of that financing and an identification of the leased space that will be economically converted to County-owned space.

These activities will take place pursuant to the County Council’s approved space plan policies that call for a reduction in reliance on short-term leases for downtown office space.

I certify that funds are available to cover this appropriation.

I recommend that this ordinance be approved by the Council.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  David deCourcy




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Cal Hoggard, Chief of Staff, King County Executive Office


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Pat Steel, Manager, Facilities Management Division, DES


